Below are the responses to the questions that the Agency has received regarding this RFP:
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Addendum # 2 is to provide responses to vendor questions. 

Question 1:  The RFP speaks to the Offeror needing to have knowledge “of all applicable Federal and Illinois State laws and regulations as applicable to the P3 and alternative project delivery methods” and otherwise identifies certain scope of work that typically is performed by legal counsel.  Does the Agency intend for Offerors to include legal counsel as part of the team Offerors put together in response to the RFP?  If not required, would the addition of legal counsel to an Offeror team be welcome?
Response:  Although not required, Offerors may include legal counsel on their team to put together the response to the RFP.  Yes, the agency would welcome legal counsel to an Offeror’s team.     
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Question 2:  Despite the reference to a potential 10-year total term in the fifth paragraph of the Brief Description (Page 1), the third sentence of this paragraph potentially reads as imposing a maximum six-year term.  Please clarify the Agency’s intent.
Response:  This contract is for an initial term of 3 years and (1) 3-year renewal option for a maximum of 6 years. The 10-year reference is regarding the Illinois Procurement Code 30ILCS 500/20-60 that says ‘in no event will the total term of the contract, including the initial term, any renewal terms, and any extensions exceed ten (10) years’. 

